## **Rural Youth** Newsletter





Rural Youths Rural For Life Pad for Launch

### A quiet word From The Editor...

Hi All,

Well what a year it has been, I hope every one has a Merry Christmas and has a Happy New Year!!!

This month has seen Tooms Lake Tumbler roll on by for 2014, what a fun night had by all who attended.

## The FEBUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE is the 16TH JANUARY 2015 at 5PM

Please endeavour to have all reports/photos /adverts and anything else to me by this date.

# ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE ON THE 5TH JANUAURY !!!!

Until next time..

Deyarna Bowen

editor@ruralyouth.com.au

#### **Contact Us**

Rural Youth Organisation of Tasmania Inc.

Postal: PO BOX 322, LAUNCESTON, TAS 7250

**BUSINESS**: 62 YORK STREET, LAUNCESTON, TAS

**PHONE:** 03 6331 6154

**FAX:** 03 6331 4386

### **Newsletter Contents ...**

	PAGE
Contents	2
Presidents Report	3
January Calendar	4
February Calendar	5
Southern Region Report	6
Kingborough Huon & Oatlands Ro	eports 7
Sponsors Page	8

#### ♦ Inserts

State President Nomination Form Rural-Ex Brochure AGM Flyer Agfest Sticker 2015

#### **Contact Info**

#### **State President**

Simone Hayers

statepresident@ruralyouth.com.au

#### Editor

Deyarna Bowen

editor@ruralyouth.com.au

### Disclaimer

The Information contained in this publication is based on knowledge and understanding at the time of writing

However, because of advances in knowledge, users are remind of the need to ensure that the information upon which they rely is up to date and check currency of the information.

## Presidents Report



Hi All

Unfortunately due to various commitments Rural Youth Council members were unable to meet for their scheduled meeting at the end of November. Our next meeting will be scheduled for a date in the first two weeks of January.

On the 29<sup>th</sup> November, we had between 130-140 people attended the 3<sup>rd</sup> Tooms Lake Tumbler at Lemont. The weather was a lot nicer to us this time around. While it was cold, it certainly wasn't as cold as it was in July 2013! The band (Deep Creek Road) kept the patrons entertained and they certainly seemed to be a hit as there were plenty of people on the dance floor! We hope that all those members that attended had a great night and we thank you all for supporting a Rural Youth event! Thank you must got to Katie Coad and Tiffany Morley for organising the event and to Kaysie Wood and Ricky Edson for helping out to, your help is greatly appreciated.

Rural Youth Council is excited to announce that we are purchasing a new training system as part of our WH&S supplier. This online training system will make training easier and more cost effective for our members. We will be contacting all members in the New Year to advise them of the details and the types of courses that are available to be signed up for.

Remember that the date for AGM has been changed as of last year and the AGM will now be held on the 3<sup>rd</sup> full weekend of the February which for 2015 works out to be the **21**<sup>st</sup> and **22**<sup>nd</sup> of February **2015**. The AGM will be held in the north of the State so please keep your eye out for further details in the next edition of the newsletter.

Media Training has been booked in for 2015 with the dates being the 17<sup>th</sup> January, 7<sup>th</sup> February and the 14<sup>th</sup> March 2015. If you are interested in attending a date, please let me know asap and I will pop your name down for a session.

Our clubs have been starting to hold their AGM's and I am sure the next edition of the newsletter will be full of details regarding incoming officer bearers. I wish all the members taking on roles within their clubs the very best of luck and thank all the outgoing members for doing a wonderful job in their role for 2014.

Finally, I hope all our Rural Youth members have an enjoyable Christmas break and have a safe and Happy New Year, I look forward to seeing you all out and about in 2015.

In the mean time, if you have any questions regarding Rural Youth, please email/phone/Facebook me.

Simone Hayers
Rural Youth State President



### January 2015

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
			1	2	3	4
			NEW YEARS DAY	Oatlands Club Meeting		
			Kingborough Huon Club Meeting	-		
5 <b>ANNUAL</b>	6	7	8	9	10	11
REPORTS DUE	North Motton Club Meeting	Brighton Club Meeting	Northern Region Meeting	AGFEST MTG	CARRICK BULLRIDE	
OFFICE REOPENED	Sisters Creek Club	Tasman Club		Sorell Club Meeting		
Hagley Club Meeting	Meeting	Meeting				
12 Dorset Club	13	14	15	16	17 NEWSLETTER	18
Meeting			North West Region		<u>DEADLINE</u>	•
Circular Head Club Meeting			Meeting		ULVERSTONE RODEO	I
Devonport Club Meeting					Media Training	
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
	Central Highlands Meeting	Westmorland Club Meeting				
26	27	28	29	30	31	
AUSTRALIA DAY		Southern Region Club Meeting				
HARVEYDALE RODEO						

<sup>\*\*\*</sup> CLUB MEETINGS ARE ONLY A GUIDE PLEASE CONTACT THE CLUB PRESIDENT TO CONFIRM.



## February 2015

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
						1
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Hagley Club Meeting	North Motton Club Meeting	Brighton Club Meeting	Kingborough Huon Club Meeting	Oatlands Club Meeting		
	Sisters Creek Club Meeting	Tasman Club Meeting				
9 Dorset Club	10	11	12	13	14	15
Meeting Circular Head Club Meeting Devonport Club Meeting	HOBART REGATTA		Northern Region Meeting	Sorell Club Meeting		
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
	Central Highlands Club Meeting	Westmorland Club Meeting	North West Region Meeting		STATE AGM	STATE AGM
					NEWSLETTER DEADLINE	
23	24	25	26	27	28	
		Southern Region Meeting	Launceston cup			

\*\*\* CLUB MEETINGS ARE ONLY A GUIDE PLEASE CONTACT THE CLUB PRESIDENT TO CONFIRM.

### FOR SALE....

Various ladies RM Williams Rugby Jumpers and Shirts and RB Sellars Red Shirt.

All size 10, some brand new and still with tags.

Happy to post at buyers expense, please contact Simone on 0400 067 435 for pictures and further details etc

## Southern Region Report

Hi Everyone

Although we haven't met to many times in 2014, Southern Region still continues forward with all our clubs active apart from Tasman Rural Youth.

We have set our date for the Region AGM as the 21<sup>st</sup> January 2015, so by the next newsletter edition we will be able to update you with details of our new Region President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer along with details regarding our next meetings and social events for the year.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Dale Hayers for the wonderful job that he has done as our President for 2014, Phillipa Green for her role as Vice President, Simone Hayers for taking on the role as Secretary and Nicole Elliott for taking the role as on Treasurer.

Finally, we would like to wish everyone in Rural Youth land a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We all look forward to catching up with everyone over in 2015.

### **Southern Region**

## Kingborough Huon Report

Hi Everyone

Due to the shorter time frame between the November newsletter and the December edition needing to be finalised, we haven't been up to much at all.

We had members attend Tooms Lake Tumbler – Simone, Kate, Kaysie, Nicole, Caelum, Richard, Alex and Tobias. Thanks for turning up and supporting Rural Youth we are sure that you would have had a great and colourful night!

Kingborough Huon Rural Youth have set our AGM for the 18<sup>th</sup> December, so by the next newsletter edition we will be able to update you with details regarding our new Club President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Nicole Elliott for the wonderful job that she has done as our President for 2014, Mickey Pearson for his role as Vice, Dale Hayers for taking on the role as Secretary, he has done a great job keeping on top of all the paperwork and Simone Hayers for looking after our finances to ensure we will have money for 2015.

Finally, we would like to wish our fellow Rural Youth Members and Past Members a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We all look forward to catching up with everyone over the silly season and into 2015.

Bye for now!

Kingborough Huon Rural Youth

## Oatlands Report

Hi All,

Oatlands Rural Youth held their AGM on Sunday 14th with meeting and picnic afterwards. Thank you Rod for your commitment in 2014.

Some club members are attending the Oatlands Christmas Pageant on Friday 19th.

We hope everyone has a happy holiday and looking forward to a brighter 2015.

**Oatlands Rural Youth** 

## THANKYOU TO ALL OUR RURAL YOUTH AND AGFEST SPONSORS













# CO ES ALLGOODS







appy New Year !!!